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Councillors were really
pleased to learn that Little
Pirates would like to utilise
the Pavilion for their
weekly meetings. We will
be working with the group
to provide them with
support over the next few
months during their
transition period.
The Council were thrilled
that Sally Dunham has come
forward with an army of
volunteers to manage the
Children's Christmas party -
thank you to all. The date
is Saturday 12th December
- contact Sally or myself if
you would like to attend
and details were in the
previous edition of the
Village News.
The Precept is the portion
of the Council Tax which
you pay to your Parish
Council to manage your
local services - grass cutting,
managing, maintenance of,

and improvements to, the
Pavilion, play area, car park,
emptying of village rubbish
bins, glass bottle banks to
name but a few duties and
responsibilities -.the list is
endless.... The Council are
pleased to announce that
there will be no increase to
the Council's overall
Precept request this year.
However, the portion of the
Government's grant towards
the Precept (the part which
the Government supports as
a subsidy for those who are
unable to pay their Council
Tax) has been reduced.
Therefore, there may be a
slight nominal increase to
each householder to
account for this.
The Coast Road, proposed
Car Park was discussed at
length again and it was
resolved that the Council
would not take on the
burden of providing this
facility at a financial cost
to the community. However,
the Council would support
any resident(s) who would

like to work on this project
as a Trust and assist them
as necessary. If there is
anyone who wishes to
progress this matter please
let me know.
The new enclosed rubbish
bin has been installed and
we hope that this will help
with the rubbish problem at
the play area. A member of
the public has come
forward to litter pick the
location on an ad hoc basis
and they will be supplied
with the necessary items to
do so. If there are any other
residents who might like to
be involved please let us
know. A new dog bin will be
installed between the dog
and (non) dog beach, which
will be emptied on a bi-
weekly basis.
The Pond project in
Edingthorpe is moving
forward slowly and the
Council is working with the
landowner, NCC Highways
Department and other
interested parties to tidy up
the area.
We are still seeking ideas
and volunteers for the
Celebrations for the Queen's
90th birthday - 12th June
2016. We will remind you in
the New Year.
If you have any
ideas/projects or any
comments regarding the
management/running of
your Council, please let the
Clerk know by phone, email
or post. This information
will be forwarded to the

Council for their
consideration.
The next meeting will be on
the 14th December, 7 pm in
Bacton Village Hall Annexe.
All are welcome to attend.

Elaine Pugh, Clerk
402998

elainepugh15@hotmail.
com Raynham House, 10

New Road, North
Walsham, Norfolk, NR28

9DF
www.bactonandedingtho

rpe.co.uk

Children’s Christmas
Party

Don’t forget that on
Saturday, 12th December,
at Bacton Village Hall, from
5 – 7 pm, there will be a
free Christmas Party for the
children from Bacton
Primary School, Sandcastles
and Little Pirates, not
forgetting any other
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Massage & Beauty
Treatments for ladies in a
private Bacton salon by a
qualified &  experienced

therapist.
Massage treatments:

Swedish, Deep tissue, ,
aromatherapy, hot stone &
reflexology
Beauty treatments: Facials,
Waxing, manicure &  pedicure,
eye lash & brow tinting

Naomi:078-7634-8364
naomi@aromatree.co.uk

www.aromatree.co.uk

children from the village –
you’re all invited!
To guarantee that Father
Christmas has the right
presents, invitations will be
given out at the schools. If
you would like your child to
attend, please let us know,
along with any dietary
requirements, if
appropriate.
For further details, or to
get the all-important
invitation, would parents
please contact any of us:
Nada at Bacton Fish Shop,
Lorraine (07900 938875), or
me.
Hope to see you all there.

Sally 650637

Bacton School PTFA

We will be having our
Christmas Fayre on Friday
December 4th from 3.10 pm
– 5pm. Games, Cakes,
refreshments, bottle
tombola, Raffle, etc., etc.
AND a special visitor.(from
the North Pole). Everyone
welcome.

Witton and Ridlington
Village Hall

Our annual Christmas Lunch
at the Hall will this year be
on Saturday 12th December
at 12 noon for 12.30pm
serving. We will be cooking
a traditional 3-course
homemade turkey dinner
with all the trimmings using
locally-sourced produce.
Tea, coffee, mince pies,
mints and a complimentary
glass of wine are included
in the price of £10.00 per
person, (children half price).
Advance booking by the 6th
December is essential so
ring us on 650265 and if you
have any special dietary
requirements these can be
arranged at the same time.
Our next quiz will not be
until the New Year and will
as usual be on the 4th
Friday of the month, (22nd
January). Supper is the
usual jacket potatoes,
(kindly supplied by Steve at
the Lighthouse Inn), with

various fillings, salads and
sides. Booking for tables up
to 6 is advisable on the
above number.
Witton and Ridlington
residents please note that
the Village Hall AGM will be
on Monday 25th January at
7.30pm. The Village Hall
Committee meets every
year to elect officers and
discuss the use of the Hall.
This is your Village Hall so
this is a chance for you as
residents to have a say
about what goes on and
how you would like the hall
to be run.
The Committee wishes all
of you a Happy Christmas
and if you haven’t visited
our Hall yet we look
forward to seeing you in the
New Year.
Details of regular activities
and groups at the Hall from:

Lynne/Richard
650265/email:

lyric@clara.net

Bacton Flood Warnings

Last month, Alison
Hamilton, the Senior Flood
Warden, reported on an
exercise designed to test
the effectiveness of the
communications and
evacuation centre plans in
the event of a Severe Flood
Warning. An important
element of the plans is
notifying householders if
and when they may be at
risk and advising them on
their options.

In the event of a Flood
Warning, Flood Wardens will
visit all properties
considered to be at risk, to
let them know the time of
the anticipated danger
period and if and when the
Evacuation Centre (Bacton
Village Hall) is to open. If
there is no reply when they
call, a brightly-coloured
card will be left, providing
these details – see picture.
There is also a mobile
number (07810 863 267)
that you are asked to
contact if you plan to make
your own arrangements to
leave your home – to stay
with friends outside the
village, for example. Once
the Evacuation Centre is
opened, this phone will be
manned, but you can leave
a message, which will be
picked up as soon as the
phone is activated. You will
be asked to provide your
name, the address you are

vacating, a contact number
and any message. This will
enable the Flood Wardens
to a) know you are safe and
b) let you know if/when it’s
safe for you to return home.
Your details will be kept
secure and not
communicated to anyone
other than the Emergency
Services, should the need
arise, without your express
permission. You can also
use this number to request
assistance.
North Norfolk District
Council (NNDC) and the
Environment Agency have
useful information on things
to consider in the event of
an emergency, including
removing sentimental items
to a place of safety if
possible, remembering
essential medication whilst
you are away from your
home and looking after your
pets. For more information
have a look at

Olde Hall Swimming
Pool & Bed and

Breakfast
Private heated (32-34C)
swimming pool hire £10 per
hour for up to 4 persons
inclusive. Additional swimmers
£2.50 ea.

Sauna also available.
Newly refurbished rooms from
only £40 per night RO
www.oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk
Info@oldehallswimmingpool.co.uk
Info@oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk

01692 651480 or
07917 116271

Born and grass reared locally.
Jointed and boxed ready to
cook or for the freezer
Available in half and whole
lambs, from £75 per half
lamb (min weight 8kg)
Contact William de Feyter

on 07769 686703
wdefeyter@live.co.uk or

head to Atthills Farm, Fox
Hill, East Ruston to fill in an

order card

Sample Flood Warning Card



http://www.norfolkprepar
ed.gov.uk/preparing-your-
home/ and
https://www.gov.uk/prepa
re-for-a-flood.
The role of the Flood
Warden is to ‘watch and
warn’ – they are NOT a
rescue service – and they
liaise with the Emergency
Services, including the
Coastguard, as and when
the situation demands.
Please remember that, if
you opt not to evacuate
when advised to do so by
the Flood Wardens, not only
are you putting your
household at risk, but also
the Emergency Service
Rescue Teams.
If you would like to know
more about the Flood
Wardens’ role, please call
Alison on 651213

Christmas Tree Festival

Last years’ Christmas Tree
Festival (our first) was well
supported by individuals,
clubs, groups and the
school but we would love to
encourage more of you to
take part and help us
decorate St Andrew’s for
Christmas. The Church
looked lovely last year
especially when all the tree
lights were switched on. So
if you have a spare tree you
can decorate, - real or
artificial, it doesn’t matter
- please bring it to Church
on the 10th or 11th
December and we may be
able to surpass last year’s
effort.
Our Festival gets under way
on Saturday 12th December,
with an opportunity to sing
carols at 3.30,

refreshments will be served
during the day on Saturday
and after the morning
service on Sunday 13th.
Do come and look at the
Christmas trees and have a
cup of tea and perhaps a
mince pie!
Please contact me if you
need information or feel
you can decorate a tree.

Kim Reynolds 01263
834507

Come ALIVE

A new Youth Group for ages
11 to 16, meets on Friday's
from 18.30-20.00 at the
Beacon Church (Centre) in
Bacton.
We'll have worship, talk and
fun!
facebook.com/alivebeacon
churchuk

Book Club

I would like to remind
members that the Club
meets on the 4th Thursday
in the month. There is NO
meeting in December. The
January meeting will be on
Thursday 28th 2016.
The books to be read are

”Another Part of the Woods”
by Beryl Bainbridge and

“Last Orders” by Graham
Swift.
New members are always
welcome.

Joan Galbraith -650434

Gardening Club

At the November meeting,
our speaker was local
Garden Designer, Charlotte
Phillcox, who gave a very
interesting talk on the
origins and myths
associated with the popular
Christmas foliage - Holly,
Ivy and Mistletoe. Stories,
fables, weird and strange
beliefs were revealed from
abroad and nearer home, so
it left us with  something to
think about when we hang
our Festive  greenery.
As Sandra and I are unable
to host this year's Christmas
Party, and following
discussions, it has been
decided to put it back until
January and hold a New
Year's Lunch instead.
For those of you who
couldn't attend the meeting,
I would like to let you know
that, as from January, both
Sandra and I will be
stepping down from our

Stonebridge
Gardening Services

� Mowing

� Hedging

� Planting

� Maintenance

� Tree Pruning

Call Jeff on
01692 650929 or

07984 145733
Email: g.king7@homecare.co.uk

Ian Brady
Carpentry & Handyman

Services

North Walsham and
surrounding areas

Tel: 01692 403855
Ianb918@hotmail.com

Painter, Decorator,
Plasterer

Local Tradesman
40 years’ experience

Free Quotes

Call Mr Kerrison
on

01692 582739
or 07919 534361

Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk

 December

 4th - School Christmas Fayre

11th - Bacton History Group

12th - All Saints’ Coffee Morning

  - W&R Christmas Lunch

  - Christmas Tree Festival

  - Children’s Christmas Party

14th - Theatre Gp Coffee Morning

  - B&E PC meeting

18th - School’s Last Day of Term

19th - Beach Clean, Rudram’s Gap

January 2016

5th - Back to School

8th - Gardening Club Lunch & AGM

11th - Theatre Gp Coffee Morning

22nd - W&R Quiz & Supper

23rd - All Saints’ Quiz & Supper

25th - W&R Village Hall AGM

28th - Book Club

Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk


positions as Secretary &
Treasurer.
For myself, I have held the
position for over 7 years
now and feel I have done
my bit for the club. I would
now like to hang up my

‘Thinking Cap’, and hope
that someone with new
ideas would consider taking
over. As Sandra has served
as Treasurer for 10 years,
(very expertly I might add)
she too has decided it is
time to hang up her ‘Money
bag’.
Hopefully by the time we
all meet at January's lunch,
you will have digested this
news and come up with
options for the future of the
Club. With this in mind the
Lunch meeting will also
include the AGM, so we
hope you will all try to
attend. As it will be a Fish
& Chip lunch, we will need
to know numbers, so please
contact either me or Sandra
to confirm your attendance,
at least a week before. The
date for your diary is Friday
8th January, lunch - 1 for
1·30pm, AGM 2·30pm
May I take this opportunity
to wish you all a very Merry
Christmas and a Happy New
Year.

Tricia, 651390
(patsy_myles@msn.com)

Village Show

At the moment, the Village
Show is organised and run
by three members of the
Gardening Club, with
assistance from other club

members.  However the
future of the Gardening
Club itself is in doubt and,
in any case, there is an
argument for the Village
Show to be managed by a
team other than from the
Gardening Club. This could
encourage those who have
no involvement with the
Gardening Club, but are
keen to see a Village Show
as an annual event. One
suggestion has been to
combine with Walcott,
although how this would
work is up for debate.
To ensure there is a future
for this important
Community asset, we need
some enthusiastic
volunteers to take over the
running of the Show. You
may have some good ideas
to further improve and
develop the event,
although the framework
from previous years would
be available, along with any
assistance and knowledge
gleaned from those Shows.
Please give me a call if you
would like to know more.

Joan Galbraith
650434/Email:

joan.galbraith@hotmail.c
o.uk

Bacton History Group

Our next meeting will be
held on Friday 11th
December, 7.p.m Village
Hall annexe, when Neil
Storey will be telling us

‘Dark Tales of Norfolk Past,
speaking of Dark Deeds,

Ghosts and Murder.’ (Please
note the earlier time of 7
pm and the change of day
to Friday.)
As this will be our last
meeting of 2015 we will be
serving festive
refreshments after the talk.

Jo Arnold
652205/joanna.arnold@b

tinternet.com

Theatre Visits Group

There are no plays to report
on this time but two
musical events. The
production of 'Jesus Christ
Superstar' at the Theatre
Royal was musically very
good throughout, with
especially good
performances by Judas and
Mary Magdalene. The
characterisation of all
performers seemed
believable. Visually the
production was stunning
but we thought the
crucifixion scene was rather
prolonged.
'The Last Tango' provided a
different musical
experience and was very
enjoyable. There was a
slight but clever storyline
linking the different genre
dances together. As a
middle aged man sorts
through his attic various
objects remind him of his
dancing years and then a
troupe of dancers, lead by
Vincent Simone and Flavia
Cacace, perform dances of
different decades in his life.
Vincent and Flavia also

perform their virtuoso
dance, the Argentine Tango.
Although there are sad and
tense moments in this
production we were left
with a good feeling of
wellbeing.
In January we will be going
to 'Sunset Boulevard' at the
Theatre Royal. If you are
interested in this please get
in touch.
Don’t forget to join us for
our coffee mornings - 2nd
Monday in the month. The
next  dates are 14th
December and 11th January.
Have a very good Christmas.

Sally, 651085
sallymh@btinternet.com

Material Girls ‘R’ Us

Patchwork, sewing, knitting,
card-making, in fact any
craft, we meet each
Thursday at Bacton Village
Hall Annexe from 1.30 –
4.00. Lots of experience
here for beginners to learn
a craft. Tea/
coffee/cake/biscuits £2.00
per week with a meal at a
hotel each Christmas. Fun,
laughter, and discussions.
Please phone

Valerie, 652277

Beach Cleans

On behalf of the Marine
Conservation Society’s
Beachwatch programme,
volunteers are needed for
the beach clean at
Rudram’s Gap on 19th
December 2015, 10 am.
Please join us if you can.

Nigel Secker
Flooring

Home Selection Service
All types of  carpets & vinyls
supplied & fitted
Re-stretches, refits &
repairs undertaken
30 years of quality fitting
Free quotations & expert
advice

Tel: 07798 608743

JEC Plumbing &
Construction

Full bathroom installations
All domestic & general
plumbing
Home Improvements & DIY
Renovations
City & Guilds/NVQ qualified

Free estimates
Call John

01692 650433
or

07976 50 40 30

Norfolk Will Writing
Services Ltd

Established since 1987
Local, friendly & cost
effective home visits with
expert help.
Will Writing, Lasting
Powers of Attorney,
Probate, Family Trusts,
Document storage.

01692 650397
Norfolk Trusted Trader

FIREWOOD

Seasoned Hardwood
Logs

10’x5 Trailer Load £130
Pick-up Load £75

Free local delivery
Fast, friendly service,

Stacking available (Small
charge)

Call Sally or Rob on
07771 356567

or
07769 201401



For more info, visit the
Beachwatch events website
to register for an event and
receive updated emails.
www.mcs.org/beachwatch
/ e v e n t s ,
www.facebook.com/nthnor
f o l k b e a c h c l e a n s ,
www.northnorfolkbeachcle
ans.co.uk or contact me at
northnorfolkbeachcleans@g
mail.com

Michelle Duddy

Villagers’ Tea & Coffee
Morning

We meet every Wednesday
morning at the Beacon
Centre, Walcott Road,
Bacton (opposite Gooch’s
Garage), from 10.00am till
12.00noon and would love
to welcome more villagers
and visitors.
We are not formal in any
way; we just have a cuppa,
biscuits and a catch-up with
our friends. Why not pop in

any Wednesday, you will be
very welcome. We have
ample free parking and are
dog-friendly too! Transport
is available including
wheelchair access vehicle.
Contact Martin or Pam on
0754 684 4803

How To Save £1000

Dog walkers can save a
maximum of £1000 by
always picking up after
their dog and placing the
bag in a dustbin or red or

black rubbish bin. There is
a £1000 fine for
irresponsible owners who
do not pick up, applicable
to any path, beach,
promenade, open land,
both public or private,
throughout North Norfolk.
Many councils also have a
similar fine for walking a
dog whilst not in possession
of a doggy bag, so two
opportunities to save!
Finally a big thank you to
the increasing number of
responsible walkers
clearing up after their
doggies, to those we wish a
very happy Christmas &
New Year, with a New
Year’s resolution for all -
KEEP SAVING.

Bacton & North Norfolk
Dog Warden

Mundesley Cinema

At Coronation Hall, 26
Cromer Rd, Mundesley.
Doors open at 7pm when we
serve refreshments and the
film starts at 7.30pm.
Tuesday Dec 8th: Marvellous
(15) 90mins. Part biopic,
part musical and part
fantasy, this is a modern
fairy tale, completely
unbelievable and utterly
heart-warming. The
inspirational and incredible
true story of Neil Baldwin,
a man who led an
extraordinary life, refusing
to be limited by his
disability. A magnificent
BAFTA-winning British

Happisburgh Services
- Fencing

- Landscaping
- Driveways

- Garden Makeovers
- Tree Removal/pruning

All aspects of outdoor work
undertaken

Local, friendly, reliable
service - many many

references can be provided
01692 650981
07741722823

happisburghfenceandgravel
1@yahoo.com

Bacton Beach-side
Accommodation.

Newly renovated and
decorated 2-bedroom

chalet available on
Rainbows End Park, for
holidays, weekends and

short breaks. Four legged
friends welcome.

Call 07961093312 or email
suecotton1@btinternet.com
for more information,rates
and availability.

(01692 650209)

Open 7 days for
Newspapers, groceries,

off-licence, local produce,
dry-cleaning, Pay Point,
LOTTO & much more

Opening Hours
Mon- Fri 6 am - 8 pm

Sat 7 am - 8 pm
Sun 7 am - 7 pm

Credit/Debit cards
welcome

Chalet To Let

2-bedroom chalet on
Rainbow’s End Park
available over the
winter/spring.

For further details
please contact Karen

on 07979595398

www.driftwood-
chalet.co.uk

Sunday, 6th  3 pm Carols in a Country Church  St Peter’s Church, Ridlington

Tuesday, 8th 2 pm School Carol Concert   Beacon Centre, Bacton

Saturday, 12th 3.30 pm Christmas Trees & Carols St Andrew’s Church, Bacton

Monday, 14th 2 pm & 5pm School Xmas Show  Walcott Village Hall

Wednesday,16th 7 pm  Carols       The Lighthouse Inn, Walcott

Friday, 18th 6.30 pm Carol Service    St Margaret’s Church, Witton

Sunday, 20th 4.30 pm Candle-lit Carol Concert  All Saints’ Church, E’thorpe

Sunday, 20th 6 pm Christmas By Candlelight  Beacon Centre, Bacton

Thursday, 24th 4 pm  Crib Service    St Andrew’s Church, Bacton

    6 pm Christmas Eve Service   Beacon Centre, Bacton

11.30 pm  Holy Communion   St Mary’s Church, Happisburgh

Friday, 25th 10.00 Christmas Morning Celebration All Saints’ Church, E’thorpe

10.30  Holy Communion   St Margaret’s Church, Witton

suecotton1@btinternet.com
www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk
www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk


drama for the Christmas
season.
Tickets on door: Adults £4,
Members £3, Under 15’s
£2.50

Mundesley Kids Village
Cinema

Saturday Dec 12th, 2pm
Minions (PG) 91mins.
'Minions' have existed for
thousands of years, and
they all want to serve the
most despicable villain
around. Unfortunately,
they have a bad habit of
getting their masters killed.
There will be a Minions
Festive Activity from
1.30pm
Refreshments available and
activities commence when
doors open at 1.30pm. All
tickets £2 on the door.
For more information see
www.mundesley.org/film,
follow us on Facebook
(www.facebook.com/Mund
esleyVillageCinema) or
T w i t t e r
(@MundesleyCinema) or
call 07710 046869

Norfolk Coast Partnership
Community

Representatives

The Norfolk Coast
Partnership is holding its
five year election for
Community Representatives.
We are looking for five
people who know what’s
going on in their area, have
an ear for current issues
and a feel for what their
community is thinking.  So
if you live in or close to the
Norfolk coast, have
knowledge of and love for
the area and can commit a
small amount of time,
please consider getting in
touch.
As a volunteer, you will
provide a voice for local
people, raise issues on
behalf of the community,
contribute to projects and
help the Partnership
manage the Norfolk Coast
Area of Outstanding Natural
Beauty (AONB).

The deadline is Friday 15th
January 2016 and the
application process is very
simple, with no forms to fill
in. The AONB’s 69 parish
councils will have the
chance to vote for the
successful five individuals,
and roles will begin in June
2016.
More information and
guidelines for applicants
can be found at
www.norfolkcoastaonb.or
g.uk (follow the link from
the ‘Latest News’ page) or
contact me:

Kate Dougan 01328
850530/email

kate.dougan@norfolk.go
v.uk

Age UK Norfolk

Could you help?
Volunteering for Age UK
Norfolk is an opportunity to
learn new skills, meet new
people and work within a
friendly, professional
organisation knowing you
are making a real
difference to people's lives.
No experience necessary –
our volunteers are fully
trained and all expenses are
reimbursed.
As well as developing our
existing services, we have
introduced the following
new services:
• Information and Advice in
GP surgeries in south
Norfolk;
• a Care Navigator service,
providing support for over-
75s to access non-medical
support after a referral by
a health professional in
west Norfolk;
• an NHS Advocacy service,
providing support to people
who are making, or thinking
of making, a complaint
about their NHS care or
treatment.
To have accomplished so
much in one year is a
reflection of the
commitment of our staff
and volunteers at Age UK
Norfolk. Our volunteers
donate their time,
expertise and passion to
helping older people in

Norfolk get the most out of
later life.
Over the past year, our
volunteers gave a
remarkable 39,550 hours of
their time to provide vital
support. The average
hourly pay rate in Norfolk
in 2014 was £12.94 per hour,
so the monetary value of
our volunteers' contribution
was equivalent to £511,777.
But the value that we place
on the work of our
volunteers goes far beyond
monetary value and we
couldn’t achieve what we
do without our volunteers.
We would like to thank
them all very, very much.
If you would like to find out
more about volunteering
opportunities, please call
us on 01603 785 241. Details
of available volunteering
roles can also be found on
our website
www.ageuknorfolk.org.uk
Information and Advice Line
0300 500 1217

Car Link Volunteer
Drivers

Car Link is a partnership
between ERS Medical and
Voluntary Norfolk, providing
non-emergency patient
transport throughout the
majority of the county. Our
volunteer drivers provide

an essential service,
transporting up to 100
patients to their
destination each day. We
are looking to recruit new
volunteer drivers to join our
busy team, and would love
to hear from caring, calm
and reliable individuals
with their own car. As well
as drivers to do journeys to
hospitals in Norfolk and
East Anglia, we are also
looking to find volunteers
happy to go above and
beyond the usual, by taking
on early morning
appointments, and
appointments in London. All
expenses are reimbursed,
and training is provided.
We are particularly short of
drivers in your area, so any
support you may be able to
give, would be greatly
appreciated. If you have
any questions about the
service, please do not
hesitate to contact me –
details below.
If however you would like
to book transport for a
medical appointment,
please call 0333 240 4100
for further information.

Jules Alderson 01603
883860/email

jules.alderson@voluntary
norfolk.org.uk

The Refurbished Ramp at Rudram’s Gap Gets the Didi
Seal of Approval!



St Peter’s Church
Ridlington

Remembrance at St Peter’s
was particularly poignant
as we not only
remembered those lost in
conflicts but candles were
also lit as Catherine read
the names of our friends &
family who are no longer
with us.
It's THAT time of year again
& as usual here at St Peter's
we start the big Christmas
ball rolling on Sunday 6
December at 3pm when our
atmospheric Carols in a
Country Church takes place.
We hope you will join us as
we tell the Christmas story
in lessons & carols. The
now traditional sprout stalk
will take pride of place
once again in our Christmas
Charity draw, as well as
lots of other goodies, so
bring extra pennies to
spend. Wrap up warm but
mulled wine & mince pies
will help get rid of the chill.
We will be 'decking the
halls with Holly ' & Ivy plus
all the usual evergreens on
Thursday/Friday 3/4
December. If your Holly
needs a prune drop it off
at the church during that
week or contact me.
Offers of help will also be
welcome - contact
Catherine or me.
We look forward to seeing
what wondrous decorations
the clients of Barrington

Art Barn come up with this
year for our tree, their
imaginations never cease
to amaze & surprise!
On January 3rd at 3pm we
have a Christingle service.
The word Christingle
translates as 'Christ Light' .
Lighted candles on Oranges
are given, decorated with
sweets, which signify God's
many gifts to us all, and
red ribbon to symbolise the
world & four seasons. A
fitting start to a New Year
- do join us!
A very Happy Christmas and
Happy New Year to
everyone!

Tina Soldan 650402

St Margaret’s Church
Witton

As you may be aware,
Reverend Phil Wood, who
was our Coastal Group
Vicar, sadly passed away
recently. Our thoughts and
prayers are extended to
Yvonne and their family at
this very sad time.
With Christmas fast
approaching details of our
services in December are
as follows:
Friday, December 18th,
6.30pm, Service of Lessons
and Carols. We shall be
serving light refreshments
after the service. Everyone
will be most welcome.
December 24th at 11.30pm
at HAPPISBURGH CHURCH
Holy Communion

December 25th Christmas
Day A Family Friendly
service at 10.30am. All are
most welcome
Our first service of the New
Year will be Holy
Communion on Sunday 10th
January at 10.30 am.
When you next receive a
Village News at the end of
January, we shall hopefully
be seeing small signs that
Spring is on its way! I am
holding on to that thought.
As we approach the end of
the year we thank all the
clergy who guide us
through our services
especially Catherine and
Eller and Ray, To the many
organists who play for us
and for all who help to look
after our church we thank
you most sincerely.
On behalf of everyone at St
Margaret's Church, may I
wish you a very Happy
Christmas and a Peaceful
New Year.

Beryl Lodge 650546

St Andrew’s Church
Bacton

As Christmas fast
approaches with the usual
hustle and bustle, a
familiar line popped into
my head, ‘Peace on earth
goodwill to men’ sadly,
sentiments far removed
from the reality of the
recent tragedy in Paris. As
we celebrate the birth of
our Lord Jesus let us hope

and pray that one day
there will be peace on
earth and goodwill to every
man, woman and child.
With sadness we learnt of
the death of Rev Phillip
Wood, a nice man, easy to
talk to, I felt he was a man
of the people. RIP Phil.
Please help us decorate St
Andrew’s with trees, the
Christmas variety, during
the week leading up to
thestart of our festival on
December 12th. Last year
the Church looked lovely
especially when all the
tree lights were switched
on. So bring your tree, real
or artificial and get
decorating, by yourself or
a group/club maybe, we’d
love to have as many as
possible then join us for a
Carol Service at 3.30 on
Saturday the 12th followed
by festive refreshments.
Our crib service is on
December 24th at 4pm, a
lovely start to Christmas
especially for children.
They might like to look at
St Andrew’s nativity scene
and help light the advent
candles. Please join us for
mince pies and mulled
wine after the service -
we’d love to see you.
Wishing you all a happy and
peaceful Christmas.

Kim Reynolds 01263
834507

Season’s Greetings from
the Village News!

We would like to take this
opportunity to thank

everyone who supports the
Village News. Whether you
are a regular contributor to
the newsletter, an
advertiser, a distributor or
deliverer, without you,

there would be no Village
News, so thank you and
may everyone have a Merry
Christmas and a peaceful
New Year.

The deadline for the next
issue - February 2016 - will
be the 15th January. We
look forward to receiving
your updates.

Kate & Steve, Editors



Beacon Centre
Bacton

As one year winds to an end
and another beckons, we
have the opportunity to
evaluate and anticipate. I
often feel that it is really a
good thing that we cannot
see the future. 2015 will,
for all of us, have contained
unexpected events. Some
things in life can be
predicted; others catch us
completely by surprise. The
same will doubtless be true
of 2016. So as you look back
and as you look forward,
put your hand in the hand
of God. He sees the future
and has promised to walk
with us through it all, the
predictable and the
improbable. It is a decision
that you will never regret.
We would love you to join
us at Beacon for “Christmas
by Candlelight” (Sunday 20
December 6pm) and our

“Christmas Eve Service”
(Thursday 24 December
6pm).
With every blessing for
Christmas and the New Year.
Jonathan Squirrell 580018

All Saint’s Church,
Edingthorpe

Firstly, a correction: The
Christmas Carol Concert on
20th December will take
place at 4.30 pm and not
the usual 6.30 pm, as
previously advised. It is not
too late to be part of the Ad
Hoc Choir! Why not turn up
at the Church at 7 pm on
Mondays to practice for the
Carol Concert.
The Christmas Coffee
Morning will be at St
Benet’s Hall, North
Walsham on the 12th
December, from 9.30 am
until midday.
The Annual Quiz and Supper,
also at St Benet’s Hall, will
be on Saturday, January
23rd at 7 pm. Tables of four.
Tickets at £8.00 each from

Margaret de Feyter on
403182.
Looking further ahead,
fund-raising events will
include a boat trip in May

and an evening with Marie
Lloyd (not the original, one
presumes!) in April. If you
wish to be involved in any
of these events, or have

other ideas for fund-raisers,
please contact Jan Withers
on 07535 125448

Geoff Thomas 405263
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Sunday Services at a Glance:

Coastal Parishes

Church of England    Rev Catherine Dobson 650359
         Email: revcdobson@live.com

        Rev Eiler Mellerup     651393

December
(see separate entry for Christmas services)

  Sun 6th 10.30   Church Family Service     Bacton
    3.00 pm   Carol Service         Ridlington
  Sun 13th 10.30  All Age Worship        Bacton
  Sun 20th 10.30   Carol Service       Bacton

January

  Sun 3rd 10.30  Church Family Service     Bacton
3.00 pm   Epiphany Praise        Ridlington

  Sun 10th 10.30   All Age Worship      Bacton Village Hall
10.30   Holy Communion      Witton

  Sun 17th 10.30   Songs of Praise      Bacton
  Sun 24th 10.30   Holy Communion     Walcott with Bacton
  Sun 31st 10.30 United Service with Confirmation      Happisburgh

All Saints Edingthorpe

    Church of England Vicar: Rev Paul Cubitt 406380
           Email: revpcubitt@btinternet.com

December
(see separate entry for Christmas services)

   Sun 6th        No Service
   Sun 13th 9.30  Morning Prayer
   Sun 20th 4.30 pm  Candle-lit Carol Service
   Sun 27th        No Service

January

  Sun 3rd        No Service
  Sun 10th 9.30  Morning Prayer
  Sun 17th        No Service
  Sun 24th 9.30  Holy Communion
  Sun 31st        No Service

The Beacon Centre
Rev Jonathan Squirrell 580018

   Sundays   10.30 am  All Welcome
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com

mailto:
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com

